Minutes of the Garland City Council meeting held May 17, 2017, at 8:00 pm at the Garland City Building with the following council members present:

Todd Miller Linda Bourne Angie Johnsen Mayor

Council Member
Council Member
Council Member

Tom Perry

Mayor Miller called the meeting to order. The invocation was given by Council Member Johnsen and the Pledge of Allegiance was led by Council Member Bourne.

A motion to approve the agenda was made by Council Member Johnsen. A second was made by Council Member Bourne with all council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Mayor Miller stated the next item on the agenda was the approval of the minutes.

Council Member Bourne made a motion to approve the minutes from May 3, 2017. A second was made by Council Member Perry with all council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Mayor Miller asked if there were any requests for future agenda items. Council Member Perry asked about the billboard in Tremonton the city owns. Mayor Miller explained that we had trouble getting in contact with them at first but when we did they talked like we could use it and they would attach another sign to the one that is there. He stated that they discussed it in staff meeting recently and would try to get in contact with the guy again.

Mayor Miller stated that under new business was to vote on a new police vehicle. There was some confusion about this being another truck or the one the council previously approved. Mayor Miller clarified that the blue truck was to replace the silver truck that is currently for sale. The vote tonight is to approve the purchase of a second new truck to replace the Impala that will then become the part-time officer car because the current part-time car currently being used has issues. The police budget has enough money left to purchase the second new truck where the first truck was a swap out.

Chief Soffe stated that the price for the new truck is \$42,900 with all the equipment.

Council Member Perry made a motion to approve \$42,900 for a new police truck contingent on the sale of the silver one. A second was made by Council Member Johnsen. Council Members Johnsen and Perry voted in favor of the motion and Council Member Bourne voted against the motion.

Mayor Miller stated the motion passes.

Mayor Miller stated the next item on the agenda was the financial review and asked if there were any questions. Council Member Bourne asked about a sprinkler from the accounts payable coding for \$4,000. Matt explained it hooks up to a fire hydrant and can be moved around to water anywhere. He stated that we have areas in our park every year that struggle to get enough water. In the past, they have drug big hoses around to water these areas and this will be easier and work better.

Mayor Miller stated the next item on the agenda is the approval of the coding for accounts payable and payroll.

Council Member Johnsen made a motion to approve the coding for payroll and accounts payable. A second was made by Council Member Perry with all council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Under miscellaneous, Lanette Sorensen reported that FEMA is here and working on logistics. She said they have been out here for a couple of weeks. She stated that she and Chad went to a meeting last week and they said we could add to the preliminary assessment if we have found other damages.

Council Member Bourne made a motion to adjourn at 8:26 pm. A second was made by Council Member Johnsen with all council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Sharlet Anderson, Recorder